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Friday 15th December 2017 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
 

Ofsted Inspection 
 

I am writing to inform you that the final report of the recent Ofsted inspection of the school on 15-
16 November 2017 is now available for you to read.  
 
I have placed it on our school website and there are paper copies in the school office for anyone 
who would like one. I would like to reach all parents, wherever they may be – so please let the 
school office know if there is anyone who we need to post or email a copy to?  
 
The report lists the many strengths that the school has and here are a few quotes:  
 

• The school is now improving at a good rate. 
• Across the school, teaching is improving and standards are rising. 
• The teaching of phonics is good. 
• Early Years provision is good. Children are taught well and make good progress. 
• Pupils’ behaviour around school and in classes is good. 
• Pupils learn and socialise very well together. 
• Pupils are proud of their school. 
• Pupils feel safe. They enjoy school and this reflects in their regular attendance. 

 
Clearly, we have lots of work to do to improve some other aspects of the school, but we are 
improving things as quickly as we can and ensuring that all children meet their full potential. 
 
Please be reassured that I am very positive about the future and that we can make all the changes 
needed to ensure that our children make excellent progress once again. My staff and I will certainly 
be doing all we can to make this happen.  
 
If you have any questions about the report, please let me know and I will be happy to help. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
 
Mr. Lilleyman 
Head Teacher  


